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¶ Weds 19th April - School 

opens  

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

Happy National Kindness Day! I hope that you have all had a wonderful last day to the 

spring term and that you have been have been the recipient of kindness today. This has 

been one of busiest weeks at Darell this year, with Pedal to  School Week, Science Day 

and the build up to Easter.  

 

Well done to Robin Class who have had the most children pedalling to school this week 

- a very big thank you to Miss Cushen for organising the event and to her helpers who 

stood at the school gates handing out raffle tickets.  

 

For Science Day today we had a very special guest, Lucy Hawking, attending the 

launch of the day by attending assembly and then walking around the school seeing all 

the exciting science activities in the classrooms that the children were engaged in - a 

big thank you to Miss Jenkins and Mrs Marshall for organising the day.  

 

We had  36 entries for our first ever Easter Egg Competition. Congratulations to Freddie 

Willis, James Waddington and Bella OõBrien, who won the prizes for their year groups. 

 

In Key Stage 1 and Reception we had a fantastic fashion parade of some  very creative 

and innovative Easter bonnets - very big thank you to parents who supported our 

children in creating their eggs and Easter bonnets.  

 

I would like to signpost parents to the various attachments  that we have added to this 

newsletter. In particular I would like to point out the letter from the governors  outlining 

the budget implications we are facing at Darell this coming financial year.  

 

I would like to wish you all a wonderful holiday with your friends and family and thank 

you for all the support you have offered us over the spring term.  

Karen Bos 

 

 

 

Letters Sent Out  

 

¶ New lunch menu  

¶ Clubs and activity List  

¶ Fizz Pop Science (by hand)  

¶ Redz Street Dance (by 

hand)  

¶ Animation Club  

¶ Backflips Gymnastics  

¶ Year 2 Science Museum trip  

¶ Letter to Reception Classes  

¶ Barnes and Ham childrenõs 

centre programmes  

¶ Letter from Govenors - 

School Budget  

PSA News 

Have you got your jam jars out?  The annual Great Coin 

Race is coming up on the 5th of May and we're hoping for 

a fantastic competition.  Please put aside your small 

change and give it to your teachers by the morning of the 

5th.  British currency only please.  

We raised £35 on Easyfundraising in March - a great number but 

with  the amount of spending you're likely to be doing over Easter it's 

one that could surely be improved upon.  Please sign up, and use 

Easyfundraising every time you shop 

online.   www.easyfundraising.org.uk.  

Congratulations to Robin 

Class for coming 1st 

overall in The Big Pedal 

event with the highest 

percentage of pupils 

scooting and riding to 

school. Close runners up 

were Ladybird Class.  



Missing Scooter  

We have had another scooter 

missing from outside the of-

fice. It is a black mini -micro. If 

you have any infor-

mation please in-

form the office.  

 

 

 

Stars are for children who have shown 

responsibility, resilience, reciprocity, 

resourcefulness or  

reflectiveness!  
 

Rainbow  

Zeesham - for writing using his sounds  

Sunshine 

Amrit - for being a resilient learner by 

using his sandpaper letters and 

numbers to help form the orientation 

correctly  

 Bumblebee   

Yessin - for being a responsible learner 

and always working hard to improve  

Ladybird  

Adel - for using his sounds and finger 

spaces to write great sentences  

Grasshopper  

William - for being a kind, polite and 

respectful Grasshopper who can be 

trusted to do the right thing  

Dragonfly  

Freddie - for being responsible and 

checking his work and trying to 

improve  

Toucan  

Amyliana - for responsible 

behaviour in all lessons and 

excellent concentration in maths this 

week  

Parrot  

Ethan - for responsible learning in 

science  

Robin 

Quinn - for working extremely hard in 

maths and always staying on task  

Kookaburra  

Loulou - for working really hard on her 

English and being a kind and helpful 

member of the class  

Eagle  

Arsene - for being a responsible learner 

and working well in maths  

Kingfisher  

All of Year 6! - for resilience during mock 

SATs week 

Butterfly  

Ashton - for completing his maths 

session in Rainbow Class  

 

 

 

Attendance  

Overall school attendance 

last week was 94.94%; our tar-

get is 96.4%. 

Well done to Ladybird Class 

for their amazing attendance 

last week with 99.2%  

Best for punctuality was Kook-

aburra  Class w ith 0 la tes. 

 

Congratulations!  

Lunch Payments  

Please can all parents make 

sure they are up -to -date with 

payments for school lunches 

for the spring term.  

If anyone is having difficulty 

with paying their balance, 

please arrange to speak to 

Karen Bos. 

 

 
 

 

Maths Challenge 

24.3.17 

 

Congratulations to 

David of  Rainbow 

Class and Raphael of 

Sunshine Class for 

winning the maths 

challenge last week.  

School Club News  

We are sending out the new list of clubs and activities for  the 

summer term today. Please make a careful note of the starting 

date for clubs. Due to the May Bank Holidays some Monday clubs 

will be starting early.  

 

Please note, you must register for all clubs for the summer term that 

you would like your children to attend. Membership does not 

continue from the previous term. For some clubs run by external 

agencies you can register direct with the club, and for others 

with Ginny in the Office. All details are on the club list.  

 

New Clubs  

There are two exciting new clubs this summer term: Cricket 

Club - run by Mr Ryan, and Fizz Pop Science - for six weeks only.  

 

Animation Club  

This term the club will be focussing on Creative Creatures, exploring 

new software in digital creation, from anything as technical as 

designing houses, to fun ideas like building your own aeroplanes 

and flying them. Each session is made up of guided 

activities and ôedutainmentõ time whereby the children are 

able to explore new programs on the computers 



. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Egg Competition  

 

Congratulations to the winners of our Easter Egg competition  

Freddie Willis, James Waddington and Bella OõBrien. 

Lucy Hawking - A Special Visitor  

 

We were lucky enough to have the world famous scientist Stephen Hawkingõs daughter, Lucy, visit us 

today. She kindly delivered an interactive assembly to the whole school, from Reception and Butterfly Class 

to Year 6. She has written many books with her father, such as George and the Big Bang, and has just 

released George and the Blue Moon.  

 

 

Then she went on a brief tour of the school, taking in some of the amazing 

scientific learning the children have done, as well as answering some very 

inspiring and imaginative questions.  

 

Also a BIG thank you to Mrs Marshall (who just happens to be Lucyõs next door 

neighbour) for arranging this fantastic visit.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS2 Choir -  Reminder  

Please remember to return permission slips and 

ticket order forms as soon as possible please.  

Kim Bloomfield  

 

Barnes and Ham Childrenõs Centres 

Attached to this week's newsletter are the 

Easter holiday programmes at the children's 

centres in Barnes and Ham, please do take a 

look at the different activities available for 

young children.  


